MASSACHUSETTS FIRE DISTRICT FOURTEEN

MEETING MINUTES

Meeting held May 18, 2023
Hudson Fire Headquarters
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Meeting called to order @ 09:11
Ashland Dispatcher David Piantedosi addressed the membership regarding dispatcher training ending with Dispatcher Piantedosi putting together a revamped curriculum for submission to the district.  

Chief Purcell suggested that all dispatcher start using the radios for all ambulance mutual aid, so everyone would be proficient when there is a structure fire, large scale incident or strike team mobilization.  

Deputy Moraghan advised the membership that Ashland is in new building with combined dispatch.  They have lost 3 dispatchers and it appears that the first thing they want to do is drop the District 14 Control Point.  Chairman Purcell asked to be invited to their next meeting as a representative of all communities in District 14.
Discussion took place regarding having State 911 taking over the District dispatch.  We will invite them to the August meeting to have this discussion.
Treasurer -   In Chief McPherson absence, Chairman Purcell presented the April Treasurer’s Report.
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the April Treasurer’s report as read.

NERAC – Chief Judge - Tech rescue errs are coming in once a month and they are going to want to start wanting them in batches.  Requests that include equipment will not be reviewed.  Ashland had request to dispose of Zetron equipment that came from NERAC, and it was approved.

Fire Mob – A/ Chief Choate reached out to Districts 6, 7 and 8 regarding reviewing their run cards as 14B was on just about everything, pointing out the overlaps. District 8 has made the changes and District 7 is pending.  
FCAM – Yesterday was Chief Vuona’s last day as FCAM President.  He thanked the membership for their support, and now we will be moving our support to Chief Purcell as 2nd vice president, and Chief Ferschke with his position on the Board.

Legislative breakfast is tentatively scheduled for Wednesday, September 13th if the date works for everyone.

Old Business – 

Motion to accept and approve FY24 Budget

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to accept the FY24 Budget as presented.
Chief Johannes addressed the membership regarding the approved capital request for pony bottles.  After discussion amongst the team and leaders, it was decided that the pony bottles may be cumbersome and therefore they would like to back down from that request and use the funds to purchase new sonar for the Natick dive team boat.  After using another agency’s sonar equipment during a dive recovery, the committee feels it would be money well spent.  One of the other things that the dive team is working towards is creating dive team RIT packs to assist if there is an entanglement.
Motion made to reallocate the capital monies approved for the dive team purchase of pony bottles to the purchase of sonar equipment at the cost of 2,932.24

· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously to adjust the original expenditure approval to $ 2,932.24 for sonar equipment.
If anyone has had experience with the railroad, please reach out to Chief Ferschke.

Foam Trailer – Chief Johannes made contact with the DEP and they will remove all the foam from the foam trailer until we come up with a plan for remediation.  Whether that offer includes a triple rinse is in question.
Chief Purcell asked the membership if they had any concrete companies in their community that could donate roughly $800 worth of concrete for a tech team training, and if not, if the membership would approve purchasing the concrete. 
· Motions were made, seconded, and voted unanimously for the district to purchase the needed concrete for the tech rescue team.

Mike Torosian advised Deputy Moraghan during the meeting that the Ashland Police / combined dispatch are changing the radio test time to 1145.  Conversation ensued.
FCAM is putting data together regarding the Attorney General survey that has been distributed. FCAM is looking for an extension, if they do not get one, FCAM is offering assistance on questions 9-12.  Survey’s were sent to Town Administrators, so reach out to them to ensure proper information is given.
Meeting adjourned @ 10:35

Respectfully submitted,

Tina Marie D’Asti

Coordinator

